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The City University of New York fully supports the City Council’s proposed resolution number 732A, 

which calls upon the Governor and the State Legislature to increase state funding to The City University 

of New York, and to help reach a fair labor agreement with the University’s faculty and staff as part of 

the state’s Fiscal Year 2016-2017 enacted budget, which is due on April 1, 2016. 

  

The Governor issued the State’s Executive Budget proposal in January 2016.  The State Senate and 

Assembly have now formed budget conference committees to reconcile their respective one house 

budget bills, and are establishing table targets for additional funds that may be available. The State of 

New York and New York City must resolve the proposed funding shift of $485 million without harm to 

CUNY students and faculty. In addition, we are asking for full funding of our collective bargaining costs 

totaling over $330 million. It is imperative that the University receive funding for our collective 

bargaining costs since CUNY’s faculty union has been working without a contract since 2010. The 

University is seeking a predictable tuition policy that will avoid large tuition increases in future years for 

our students. A $250 increase in community college base aid is also needed to assist the community 

colleges where enrollments have soared in the last five years. The state enacted budget also needs to 

fully restore funding for the ASAP Initiative, Child Care Centers, and the Joseph S. Murphy Institute to 

current year levels. It is also vitally important that CUNY receive funding for new facilities in the context 

of a five year capital plan. 

 






